HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Village Hall on April 12th..2017
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: 



Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    




Cllr.S.Fuller

     









Cllr.A.Fletcher


Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

a) Public Participation Nil

b) Police Report Not available

c) NCC Report None

d) Broadland DC Report None

e) Full Council
1. Apologies had been received from Cllr.H.Pointer, County Cllr. D.Roper and District Cllr. P.Carrick.

2. Council Vacancy Mr.Alexnder Hackett of “Wheatsheaf” Newton Road gave a brief summary of his background and offered his services to the council. He left the meeting and the members discussed the vacancy and decided to co-opt him to fill the post created when Cllr.Cowles moved from the parish in August 2016. Mr.Hackett rejoined the meeting, signed the statutory declaration and took his place as a member.

3. Declarations of Interest were noted from K.Saggers, S.Fuller and A.Fletcher as Village Hall committee members and from A.Fletcher as residing adjacent to Chequers field.

4. Minutes of the meeting on March 8th. were confirmed and signed.

5. Reports None

6. Planning No objections were raised to the erection of a single storey triple garage, summerhouse and log store at Pinewood Farm, Grange Road or to a single stortey side extension at Fairfield House, Spixworth Road.

7. Chequers Field S.Howes and S.Fuller and the Clerk had met with Enterprise Inns on site for a very constructive discussion. Enterprise Inns suggested a possible small land exchange which would overcome the boundary difficulties and place the car park extension and the slide on their land. These proposals would have to be referred to their board. The Clerk was asked to chase them for a reply and to take advice on whether the commuted sum from the developer should be placed in the solicitor’s client account.

8. Play Equipment The recent inspection report had been circulated to members which listed a number of minor defects but an overall low risk rating. Members agreed to monitor the situation but the clerk was asked to speak to Sovereign regarding some bolt head covers and some of the matting pegs and edging being exposed.

9. Village Green Complaints had been received that residents hosting several guests were using the village green for overflow parking which risked damaging the grass surface. This would be mentioned in the village newsletter and the Clerk was asked to obtain some small signs to dissuade motorists from parking on the green.

10. Primary School Federation The governors had written to all interested parties stating that following a shadow partnership working for the past two years it was proposed to establish a formal federation with one governing body covering the schools in Hainford, Frettenham, Horsham St.Faith, Horsford and Old Catton. Members raised no objection to this proposal.
11. Correspobdence A letter from Norfolk Family Mediation asking for grant aid did not find support.

12. Finance The Clerk had prepared the draft accounts which gave a carried forward balance at March 31st. of £25,913.29 including Community Infrastructure levy of £6,375.37. Cheques for outstanding accounts were signed as follows:


Community Action Norfolk

Subscription


£20.00

Norfolk Ass. Of Local Councils
Subscription


£198.87

Norfolk SLCC


Conference Fee (Part)
£7.50


Play Inspection Company

Inspection (inc.VAT)
£78.00
13. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports None

14. Questiond from the Public None

15. Next Meeting Wednesday May 10th. preceded by the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.00 p.m. in the Village Hall.
